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May 28, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits the Regional Wastewater Services Plan (RWSP) 2013 Comprehensive Review required by Ordinance 17232. The Review details the work of the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to implement the RWSP for the benefit of the public and the environment through improved water quality from 2007 to 2013.
This Review includes updated forecasts for treatment plant capacity and those forecasts indicate the County will not have to make any major capital investments in treatment capacity until at least the 2030s. During this time, WTD will continue to identify and evaluate the most sustainable, energy efficient and cost-effective treatment technologies. 
Numerous milestones were achieved over the last several years, the most significant being completion of the Brightwater Treatment Plant that now provides the region with added capacity and flexibility through the operation of a three-treatment plant system.  
WTD staff has provided regular briefings to the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (MWPAAC) regarding the analyses to support the Review. Now that the Review has been completed, WTD staff and MWPAAC will begin the process of reviewing the implementation of the policies and identifying those policies that MWPAAC would recommend for modification. I look forward to hearing MWPAAC’s recommendations.
Implementation of the RWSP continues to meet the King County Strategic Plan’s goals of environmental sustainability by protecting the region’s water quality through high quality, effective wastewater treatment.  
The Review also provides detail on WTD’s efforts to implement the County’s Equity and Social Justice imitative by ensuring that our wastewater facilities provide not only provide a high level of service to the entire region but are assets to the surrounding community as well.
It is estimated that this report required 85 staff hours to produce, costing $6,375. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal.

Thank you for your consideration of the RWSP 2013 Comprehensive Review.  I look forward to working with the Council to ensure that RWSP policies continue to result in high quality, effective wastewater treatment. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Sharman Herrin, Government Relations Administrator of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5376, or sharman.herrin@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP


Sharman Herrin, Government Relations Administrator, WTD, DNRP

